
  

 

 

        The Spirit 
 

          Holy Ghost Lutheran Church 
                                December 2017 
                   Being & Making Disciples! 

HOPE 
 

As the Christmas season dawns upon us, with thoughts of “children nestled all snug in their beds, while visions of 

sugar-plums danced in their heads;” (wait, what’s a sugar-plum?)  It is hard not to think of all those fine, fun  
traditions that bring smiles to our faces and put joy in our hearts.  As people of Christian faith, we have even  
stronger traditions that are foundational for our faith.  While society skips ahead with “Deck the Halls” and  
“Jingle Bells,” we enter into a time of preparation—the pre-Christmas season we call Advent.  For what are we  
preparing?  The season of Advent prepares us for the incarnation—to receive not only the Christ-Child, but the  
fullness of who Jesus is into our lives.  It is a time of renewing our commitment and focus on the One who not only 
was born but who entered this world so that He might take our place on the cross of Good Friday, to die for our sins, 
and on Easter to rise, victoriously fulfilling the promises and hopes of people of all generations, even those yet to 
come, with the gift of eternal life!  That is hope! 
 

Hope does not come upon us by accident.  It was built into God’s master plan of salvation.  The pre-Christmas story 
in Luke chapter 1 is worth reading at this season of the year.  It begins by telling us of the story of a humble priest 
named Zachariah and his wife Elizabeth who faithfully served in the temple.  Both were up in years and childless.  

(Wait, is this the more modern but still ancient story of Abraham and Sarah?)  As 
faithful and dedicated as they were to God, being of a well-matured age, Zachariah 
was just a bit hesitant, shall we say when the angel Gabriel announced they were  
going to have a son.  Zachariah was silenced for his hesitation, until such time as his 
son, John (aka John the Baptist) was born. Luke 1:67 – 80 records Zachariah’s song 
of prophecy when his tongue is loosened.  Here is just a part of that song which 
speaks of the One who prepares the way for the Lord. “You, my child, shall be called 

the prophet of the Most High, for you will go before the Lord to prepare His way, to 

give His people knowledge of salvation by the forgiveness of their sins.  In the tender 

compassion of our God, the dawn from on high shall break upon us, to shine on those 

who dwell in darkness and the shadow of death, and to guide our feet into the way of peace.”  The story of John the 
Baptist is recorded in all four Gospels (Matthew 3, Mark 1, Luke 3, and John 1).  He came to give people a wake-up 
call that the Messiah was coming.  Repent and believe!  It was simple, to the point, and with appropriate challenge. 
 

The message is still simple and to the point.  Perhaps the challenge for us today, while not totally rejecting the  
culture in which we live, is discovering how we can be in the world but not of the world.  How might we cut through 
the commercialism that has become our modern day Christmas so that we can focus on the One for whom Christmas 
was named in the first place—Christ Jesus our Lord? 

 

Here are some suggestions for Keeping Christ in Christmas.  Spend time with your family reading from Luke  
chapter 1, how God prepares us to receive Christ, and all the pieces that God put together to make that happen.  
Take time out of your busy day to spend in prayer, thanking God for the gift of Jesus.  Pray also for those who  
struggle with the season of Christmas; those in grief, those with family struggles, those still recovering from  
hurricane or fire damage, those who are still reeling from the horror of mass shootings.  A couple of families have 
shared that instead of getting each other lavish gifts, they buy gifts and adopt a needy family for Christmas.  Others 
choose to simply gather and treasure time with family.  Others gather as family to come and worship together.   
Before you share your Christmas dinner, pause to read the Christmas story from Luke 2:1-20, and give thanks not 
only for your daily bread, but for the most precious Christmas gift of all time—the Gift of Jesus! 
 

       May God bless us in this upcoming “Holy” day season! 
       Pastor David 
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Bi-Annual Congregational Meeting 
 

The congregation will meet on December 10 in order to:  
Elect four council persons; adopt a 2018 budget; and vote 

on some Investment Team recommendations. The Nomination 
Team is offering four names for the four council positions:  Corrine 
Jung, Karen Nevins, Steve Olfers (second term), and Chuck  
Jenschke (second term); nominations may be made from the floor 
with the consent of the nominee and that person being present at 
the meeting.  All confirmed members of the church are voting 
members and invited to attend and be part of the business ministry 
of the church.   

Christmas Weekend Worships!  
 

The regular schedule of worship will be offered 
on December 23, 24, and 25.  Seven services will  
celebrate different facets of the miracle of our  

Savior’s birth.  The  
Saturday, 6pm, and Sunday, 
8am & 10:30am will be  
observed as Advent 4 with 
the sermon centering on 
“Do Not Fear.”  Christmas 
Eve will provide the normal 
time options of 5pm, 8pm 

and 10pm candlelight services in which the  
sermon will focus on “Wrapped in Swaddling 
Clothes.”  Christmas Day is a traditional service at 
9am with the message titled, “Gloria in Excelsis”!   
Holy Communion will be served at all seven  
worships.   

 

Church Office Holiday Hours 
 

The church office will be closed on  
December 25th in honor of  

Christmas. The office will also be closed on  
January 1st in honor of New Year’s. 

If you have a need for a pastor during these 
times, please call one at his residence. 

Pastor Bobby:  992-3579 

Pastor David:  997-2287 

Church-to-Church Walk 

 

The annual community tradition of 
walking to the downtown churches, 
singing carols, and hearing the 

Christmas story is slated for December 14 
at 6pm beginning at St. Mary’s Catholic 
Church.  Stops along the way are Zion, 
Bethany and ending Holy Ghost where a 
refreshment fellowship will be shared  
afterward.  

GRATITUDE is the best medicine!  It heals your mind, your body and your spirit and attracts 

more things to be grateful for.  Gratitude leads to wellness!  Our team challenge and 2018 
resolution suggestion is to think of 10 things you’re grateful for each morning when you 
awaken and/or each night when you go to sleep. You CAN lift yourself and others as well when you 
refuse to remain in the realm of negative thought and culture an attitude of gratitude within your heart.   

It is not happy people who are thankful; it is thankful people who are happy.   

              With gratitude for each of you and WELL wishes!   

              HGLC Healthcare Team  
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HOLY GHOST LUTHERAN WOMEN OF FAITH  

 

THANKOFFERING SERVICES were Sunday, November 12 at 
the 8:00 and 10:30 services.  Twenty-one women were honored to 
take part in these worship opportunities.  Special thanks to these 
women for  their God-given talents, and thanks to the pastors for  
allowing us to be part of these services.  The Thankoffering  
collection totaled $1,605.50, which went to The Refuge, located in 
Bastrop County.  This facility is open to minor girls who have been 
used for sex trafficking.  Thank you for your support.        
 

The 18th EPIPHANY  TEA  will be January 7, 2018 at 9:00am in 
the Fellowship Hall.  If you want to adopt a table or two, please  
contact Liz Hohenberger at 456-6354.  We will need to know by 
Dec. 27, 2017,  if you wish to adopt a table.  If anyone would like to 
share some of their favorite finger foods, it would be very much  
appreciated.  Invite your friends or a special guest to enjoy a  
devotion, fellowship, and a decadent brunch.  Come early and enjoy 
viewing the beautiful decorated tables.  
 

DATES TO REMEMBER 

 

Dec. 2 & 3   – Fair Trade Products Sale – Evening             
            Guild 

Dec. 11        – Evening Guild Meeting – 6:00pm – Fellowship Hall 
Dec. 14        – Lydia Circle & Katherine Luther Circle meet together               
  for Christmas at 11:00am – Fellowship Hall   
Jan. 7, 2018 – Epiphany Tea – 9:00am – Fellowship Hall 
 

A BLESSED CHRISTMAS TO YOU AND YOUR FAMILY ! 

 

    POINSETTIAS to be used in decorating the sanctuary for the Christmas season 

    are now available for purchase through the church office.  
 

    Cost for poinsettias:  $8.00 (Deadline is December 11th) 
 

    Given in honor of ___________________________ 

    Given in memory of ___________________________ 

 

    Poinsettias may be picked up after the 9:00am worship on Christmas 

    Day, after the weekend services, or at the office the following week. 
 

 In lieu of actually buying a poinsettia, you may donate the price of a poinsettia as a gift to the 
Creek Street Property Loan in Honor or memory of someone. (Contact the church office). 

   All are invited to celebrate the grace 
of God in worship on Wednesday,  
November 22 at 11am and/or 6:30pm.   
 

   It is First Communion for fifth  
graders as we all gather at the Lord’s 
Table to be fed.   

Thank you all so much for 
supporting me during my 

time of healing! Your gifts were so 
helpful towards my medical  
expenses, and your continued  
prayers have helped on my path to 
getting better. I’m blessed that the 
Lord chose to save me and is using 
the miracle as my testimony now. I 
will be so glad to sing at your 
church again!   

  Blessings to all, 
             Jenny Loza 
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Local Missions Team 

 

Highway Cleanup 

 

 Come join the Local Missions Team and 
get your morning exercise! We will meet at the 
Fritztown Cinema parking lot on Saturday,  
December 2nd at 8 AM. Wear your boots and 
gloves; pick-up sticks, safety vests and garbage 
bags are provided. With a large group, we can 
complete our two-mile stretch on Hwy 87 
South in a couple of hours. Call Jerry  
Christensen at (309) 992-8121 to sign up or for 
questions. 

 

 

 

Christmas Dinner 

 

Our 2nd annual Christmas  
dinner, sponsored by the Local Missions Team, 
will be on Christmas Day, Monday, December 
25th at noon in the Fellowship Hall. We are 
partnering with the Needs Council and Bethany 
Lutheran for this year’s event. There will be 
opportunity to sign up as servers, drivers, and 
clean-up. Everyone with no plans for Christmas 
day is welcome to attend, including those  
outside our churches, so please help us promote 
the invitation. Reservations extend through  
December 18th. Please call Linda Christensen 
to sign up. (309) 361-3970.  

The Second Annual Suicide Remembrance 

 

A special service will be offered this year again at  
St. Barnabas Episcopal Church on Monday,  
December 11 at 6pm.  Those who are family survivors 
of loved ones are encouraged to attend this meaningful  
remembrance. 

  End the “old” and welcome 
the  “new” in worship on Dec. 

31 at  6pm.  The service is informal, the 
message relevant for this pivotal day, and 
Holy Communion is served to bless  
another year that has come and gone -  
anticipating with hope of what the Lord has 
in store for us in 2018! 

A Word from the Stewardship Team:   
Required Minimum Distribution 

 

The dreaded RMD is the requirement from the IRS that 
once we reach the age of 70 1/2, we must take distributions 
from our IRA, SEP, Simple, or retirement account. In most 
cases, this results in taxable income to add to the tax  
return in the year of the distribution. But wait! There is an 
exception! The IRS allows you to make a tax-free  
transfer to a charity of your choice from your retirement 
account. You don’t need to itemize deductions to get the tax 
benefit. Making a tax-free transfer also keeps the money out 
of your gross income. That could help you avoid the  
Medicare high-income surcharge in certain tax brackets. 
Keeping money out of your adjusted gross income could 
also make less of your Social Security benefits taxable. Do 
you have an RMD this year? Talk to your accountant and 

your broker to see if you can designate some of the required 
amount paid to the charity of your choice.  
For example: 
 

Required Minimum Distribution   

 $5,000 

Check from broker payable to the charity of your choice 

 $1,000 

Taxable distribution for 2017 to your return   

 $4,000 
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                             WORSHIP IN DECEMBER 

 

                                    Saturday, 6:00pm offers an informal service;  

                                    Sunday, 8:00am is a traditional service;  and  

                      Sunday, 10:30am is a varied format. 

                                                       “Come, let us worship the Lord!” 
 

                        DECEMBER WORSHIP THEMES 
 

 

The sermon series for December is titled, “The Road to Christmas.”  Each week a  
segment of the sacred story will be explored in depth.   

 
 

 
Sat. & Sun., Dec. 2 & 3: The Christmas Journey begins with the holy couple being called to Bethlehem by 
the government for the purpose of a taxation census.  Few of us enjoys paying taxes and yet we all enjoy the 
benefits of such taxes.  Joseph obediently followed the call for him to travel with a pregnant fiancé in order to 
do his duty.  We are so blessed to live in a free country, but this freedom is not “free.”  We are all called to be 
obedience.  The “Joyful Noise” praise band will lead us in a Christmas carol service at the 10:30am worship.  
 

Sat. & Sun., Dec. 9 & 10:   The Matthew 1 Christmas story records, “Joseph being a righteous man and not 
wanting to disgrace Mary planned to quietly dismiss her.”  The message will explore what it means to be  
respond to negative news in a positive way as opposed to the way people might normally react.  The Choirs 
will offer several seasonal songs as a tribute to the King of Kings! 
 

Sat. & Sun., Dec 16 & 17:   In our Christmas Journey, we focus on the Phrase, “Do Not Fear!” told to  
Joseph, to Mary, and to the Shepherds, as the angels appeared to them.  While we have a lot to be afraid of in 
this world, God reassures us of His presence and love, so that we don’t have to fear, but only trust in Him.  
10:30 will be the Sunday School Christmas Program. 
 

Sat. & Sun., Dec. 23 & 24:   Our Christmas Journey concludes with a look at the signs and wonders for  
direction and protection that surrounded Jesus birth, and the visit of the magi in Matthew 2:1-12.  What signs 
and wonders still happen today?  How might we see with eyes of faith that God is ever present in our lives? 
 

Christmas Eve, Sunday., Dec. 24 at 5pm, 8pm, and 10pm:  The “Christmas Journey” culminates at the 
barn where the Christ child is “wrapped in swaddling clothes and laid in a manger.”  What a fore-shadow of 
the salvation gift this Christmas present would be for all who call Him “Savior!” 
 

Christmas Day, Mon., Dec. 25 at 9am:  When angels sing, we need to listen to what they have to say and 
join in the song.  Luke 2:14 is the focus for Christmas day, as the story of Jesus’ birth is shared for the first 
time by a host of angels singing a heavenly chorus.  This is the day the Lord has made; let us rejoice and be 
glad in it!  Hallelujah!  
 

Sat. & Sun., Dec. 30 & 31:  Eight days after Jesus was born, he was taken to the Temple for a dedication.  
The story says the priest “took him in his arms.”  It is in Jesus’ coming to us that, by faith, we too are invited 
to take him not only into our arms but into our hearts!   
 

New Year’s Eve, Sunday., Dec. 31 at 6pm:  What a wonderful way to close out the old year and welcome 
the new!  After Jesus’ dedication at the temple, the story says, he “grew in years and wisdom.”  We will all 
grow in years, but will we grow in wisdom?  On the brink of 2018, how might we grow in spiritual wisdom in 
our walk with Jesus?  Holy Communion is served on this last day of the year! 
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Altar Guild: 
 

December:    Cheryl Sione, Kristen Crenwelge, Virginia Feuge, 
        Laura Lundquist, Valerie Bonn 

January:        Windy Duecker, Lisa Olfers, Sandra Poole & Lisa 
        Bullion 

 

Women of Faith Study Leaders: 
 

Circles  December  January 

Evening Guild      Group   Pastor 
Lydia Circle          Christmas Party with        Pastor 
                              Katherine Luther Circle  

Katherine Luther  Christmas Party with    Pastor 
                              Lydia Circle 

 

Nursing Home Comm.:  Holy Ghost 
 

Wednesday,  12– 6  9:30am   Knopp Assisted 

Wednesday,  12-6           10:00am   Knopp #2 

Thursday, 12-7  9:30am     Heritage Place 

Thursday, 12-7   10:00am    Paige House 

Thursday, 12-7      10:30am    Tri-Star 
Wednesday, 12-13    9:30am    Windcrest 
Wednesday, 12-13   10:30am   Fredericksburg 

Thursday, 12-14               9:30am    Knopp Retirement 
Thursday, 12-14   10:30am   Knopp #1 

   
 

 

 

 

 

Anniversaries: 

12/26/1959       Earl James & Sammie Knopp 

12/30/1955       James & Ruth Welgehausen          

 

Birthdays: 

12/14/1920        Mildred Grona 

12/16/1924        Ruth Usener 
12/24/1923        Loreen Nebgen 

 

 

(If we missed your 90+ birthday or 50+  anniversary, please 
call the church office, 997-2288.) 

Pastoral Acts: 
 

Funerals: 

10/27/17    Daniel Hohenberger 
 

 

 

 

Holy Ghost Financial Report: 
 

Gen. Fund Balance, Oct. 1, 2017:  $15,257.78 

Oct. Receipts:  $62,174.87 

Oct. Expenses:  -$54,551.61 

Gen. Fund Balance, Oct. 31, 2017:  $22,881.04 

 

Special Offerings For Sept:   
 

Hurricane Relief              $1,057.00 

Operation Christmas Child  $522.00 

AA    $2.00 

 

Financial Barometer: 
 

              Income            Expenses         +/- 
Oct.     $62,174.87       -$54,551.61     $7,623.26 

YTD    $641,882.37     -$654,001.33   - $12,118.96 

 

Creek Street Property Fund:   
 

Dedicated Fund Balance, Oct. 1, 2017:  $22,943.33 

Receipts:  $31,273.94 

Expenses: -$19,613.33 

Balance Oct. 31, 2017:  $34,603.94 

 

Creek Street Property Loan:  
 

Loan Balance, Oct. 31, 2017        $785,700.49 

 

Thank you for your faithful gifts and presence! 
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Feeding John 

 

Feeding John in December will be in 

conjunction with the Christmas Day dinner. 

From the R Team - read your Bible  
daily.   
December follows the month of  
November, which is also a time to be 
thankful even in times of  
incomprehensible tragedy.  Consider 

the following verses when praying for hope in the 
midst of tragedy and be thankful.  
 

Deuteronomy 31:6  2 Corinthians 4:16-18  

Isaiah 41:10   Hebrews 12:1-3 

John 14:26-27   Isaiah 40:28-31 

Proverbs 3:6-7   1 Peter 5:7-10 

2 Corinthians 12:9-10  Romans 5:3-5 

1 Peter 4:12-13  James 1:2-4 

2 Corinthians 1:3-4  Psalm 118:5-6 

Psalm 34:17-18 
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KINDERNEST NEWS 

 

 The Kindernest Tamale 
Fundraiser will end on December 
1st! If you were lucky enough to  

order some of the delicious tamales, they will be  
available to pick up on December 12th in the HGLC 
Fellowship hall from 5:00-7:00 p.m. A BIG thank you 
to everyone who purchased tamales! Your support  
allows the school to continue to provide a quality  
program for the children in our community! 
 This holiday season, Kindernest will perform a 
Christmas Concert will be on Tuesday, December 19th 
at 6:30 in the church sanctuary. The Leap Frog class 
will sing some of their favorite Christmas songs, and 
our Pre-K group will perform “A Charlie Brown 
Christmas”! Refreshments will be served following 
the concert, including a birthday cake to honor Jesus! 
 

We wish you a Merry Christmas and hope that your 

holidays are full of family, friends and the spirit of 

the season! 

LWR World Hunger  

Special Offering 

One of the great ways to “give” at  
Christmas to those who cannot give back is 
through the Lutheran World Relief World Hunger 
program!  LWR is one of the world’s top  
accountable organizations with 86% of your gift 
going for direct program assistance; 7% dedicated 
for fundraising; and 6% spent on administration.  
A special offering envelope is enclosed in this 
newsletter.   

Card Makers Celebrate One Year! 
And Change Up the Meeting Time for December 

 

Holy Ghost’s “Holymark Card Makers” will meet on Thursday, December 7 at 1:00 in the afternoon in the Alpha Room.  This is 
a change for December only. 
 

Fifteen women have participated since last January.  At first our goal was simply to make birthday cards for Lydia Circle  
members.  Then we began to supply the church office with cards to send with the newspaper clippings of the accomplishments 
of our church members.  And finally, we have made Christmas cards for many of Holy Ghost’s home-bound members to let 
them know they are not forgotten. 
 

The December 7th meeting will be a special treat, as each attendee will make cards for her own use.  As always, the group is 
open to anyone, whether new to stamping or experienced.  We will take off Christmas week and not meet on the 4th  
Thursday.   

Annual Nativity Display 

 

The Fishers of Christ Team is once again asking the congregation to consider lending Nativity sets for display  
Friday, Dec. 1 through Sunday, Dec. 3. We ask that you set up your Nativity sets on Thursday Nov. 30 and pick them up 
on Sunday, Dec. 3 after the late service. Alongside of our Nativity sets we invite you to lend your angels for this display. 
Assistance will be available if needed. Table space may be reserved for multiple sets and large displays. 
 

Fishers for Christ Team is appreciative of any assistance offered. On Tuesday, Nov. 28 and Wednesday, Nov. 29  the 
preparations begin. After the event on December 3 we will need help  putting everything back in the Fellowship Hall. 
 

Also, we cannot forget the cookies! Please see the insert in the bulletin to sign up to bring cookies. 
 

 

 

 

For any questions or to volunteer please contact Debbie Klaehn at (830) 997-7234 or (830) 456-1650 or look for the  
insert in the bulletin to sign up to volunteer. 
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Adult Class  
Opportunities 

 

 

 

G.R.A.C.E.D!   
 

The “C” means “Connect in a Study or  

Small Group!”  
 

Sunday Morning Opportunities:  
 

“God’s Urgent Call & The Faithful  
Answered” A study of Isaiah, Hebrews, and 
Revelations is led by Alton Klier, Jim Paige, and 
Norm Nevins.    
 

“Luther & The Reformation”  led by Pastor 
Bobby. 
 

“Luther’s Catechism” led by Pastor David. 
 

All of the above classes meet in the Fellowship 
Hall at 9:15am. 
 

Midweek Studies: 
 

Ladies’ Lunch Study: The ladies’ lunch study 
usually meets every other Wednesday from noon 
– 1ish in the FH Alpha Room.  They are studying  
“Anything” by Jennie Allen through February, 
2018. All ladies are welcome and feel free to 
bring your lunch!  Contact Kim Gibbs 456-7299, 
kimgibbs@ctesc.net or Barbara George 
bdgeorge@beecreek.net for more information. 
 

Men’s Breakfast Devotion: On the 2nd 
Wednesday of every month at 6:30am, a group 
meets for food, fellowship, and a devotion at  
Jalisco’s Restaurant.  
 

“12 Keys to Spiritual Vitality: Powerful  
Lessons on Living Agelessly” Pastor David 
shares some of his sabbatical learning on Wed. at 
10am in the FH Alpha Room. 
 

Men’s  Bible Study of Romans meets every 
Thursday at 7:00am in the Fellowship Hall.   
Leading the class is Pastor Bill Counts.  Mike 
Birdlebough is the contact (998-4504). 
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2017 Contributions 
 

   If you wish for your contributions to be  
recorded in 2017, please submit your offerings 
to the church office by noon on Wed., Dec. 29, 
or place them in the offering plate at the New 
Year’s Eve service.  Mailed gifts must be post 
marked on or before December 31, 2017.  
 

    Thank you for your financial support! 

Security Measures:  We are reminded by the  

1st Baptist Church in Sutherland Springs tragedy that the 
Church on earth is not exempt from the ills of sin, Satan, vio-
lence and darkness.  This incident has led all churches to be 
more aware of the need for greater security.  HGLC leaders 
have already taken some immediate steps to help provide 
stronger security.  In addition a team has been assembled to 
create a more definite strategy for church participant protec-
tion.  Here are a few things each of us can do: 

 

a. Don’t panic or become paranoid to the degree that fear 
leads you to not attend worship.  Hundreds of people die in 
car accidents every day and yet all of us continue to 
drive.  Besides, we will not Satan take away our freedom to 
worship!  We are a resurrection people!  
b.  Be more aware of your surroundings. Again, not to be 
paranoid of persons that you may not know, but definitely be 
aware!  
c. Know where the exits are in case of any emergency (gas 
leak, fire, etc) that would need you to evacuate the building 
quickly. 
d. Pray!  Pray for the people in Sutherland Springs. Pray for 
the whole Church!  Pray for HGLC!  And, let us further pray 
that we as a Church may discover gospel-ways to be help 
persons along the way of life so that they do not get to the 
place where they deal out such destruction and harm.  

Alzheimers Support 
 

Contact the Golden Hub Senior Center for days and 
times. 
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The Spirit is the official news publication of Holy Ghost Lutheran  
Church, Fbg., Texas, which is wholly responsible for its content. 

 

The Ministers, the Congregation    
Bobby Vitek, Pastor       David Priem, Pastor 

Clint Pluenneke, Pastor of Youth & Family Ministries 

Daniel Hofmann, Minister of Children & Young Families 

 

Shanese Lochte, Office Manager 
Jennifer Juenke, Office Assistant 

Blake Neffendorf, Office Assistant 
June Woerner, Finance Secretary 

Alan Williams, Visitation Minister 
Jan Unger, Visitation Minister 

Marti Jennings, Ministry Facilitator 
Kim Bonillas, Kindernest Preschool Director 

Jim Parker, Maintenance Technician 

Deanne Moellering, Music Ministry Coord. 
Carol Brinkmann, Fellowship Hall Supervisor 

Arnold Schlueter, Pastor Emeritus 

Paul & Marie Senff, Missionaries Emeritus 

 

Church Office Hours 

 

Monday through Thursday: 8:30 a.m. - 4:30 p.m. 
Friday: 8:30 a.m. - noon 

 

Telephone: 997-2288 / Fax: 997-7869 

Email: holyghost@austin.twcbc.com 

Website: www.holyghostfbg.org 

 

Bobby Vitek - pastorbv@austin.twcbc.com 

David Priem - pastordp@austin.twcbc.com 

Clint Pluenneke - clintp@austin.twcbc.com 

Daniel Hofmann - danielh@austin.twcbc.com 

 

Kindernest Montessori Preschool 
                                   113 E. San Antonio Street 

Fredericksburg, Texas 78624 

Telephone: 997-8939 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please keep us informed 

There are many times when your phone call to the church office is the 
only way we may discover that someone is in the hospital, ill, or in 
need of a pastoral visit. Please let us know if you have special needs 
outside the regular office hours. 
 

Nursery  

Childcare is available on Sunday mornings from 7:45am-noon so that 
parents might attend worship and/or Sunday School. Children ages 8 
months through 4 years old are welcome.  Penny Ersch is the  
childcare providers.  Penny Ersch also coordinates the volunteers.   
Additional volunteers are always needed and welcome!   
 

 

MINISTRY TEAMS: 
 

Barnabas Team  JoAnn Durst   997-2245 

Building Comm.                     Kory Keller        210-213-7035 

“C” Team                 Virginia Clark   997-3494 

Cemetery Team  Carey Bonn   997-7215 

Cemetery Team  Laverne Boos   997-5759 

Feeding John  Sandy Birdlebough   998-4504 

Float Team  Jennifer Helfrich   998-5207 

Fishers for Christ            Debbie Klaehn    997-7234 

Health Care Team                 Carla Herbig   992-1865 

Holy Ghost Quilters               Helen Usener             997-7945 

Holy Ghost Quilters               Irene Crutcher   997-7072 

Hospitality Team  Kat Jacoby         210-391-4407 

Investment Team  Jamie Runnels   992-2019 

Kindernest Team   Donna Reese      210-355-6971 

LWR Quilters  Roslee Lochte   997-1536 

Landscape Team  Gary & Lisa King   456-4463 

Local Missions  J&L Christensen309-361-3970  
NH Comm. Coord.  Verdie Pezzaro  210-722-4754 

NH Devotions  Windy Duecker   997-2983 

“P” Team   Donald Pressler       830-329-3603      
Passion of Christ       M&D Akin   997-4630 

Property Team                 Greg Henricksen   990-8138 

Prayer Team  Laverne Cuddy   456-0782 

“R” Team  Mary Beth Bauer   864-4201 

Resource Mgmt.         Corrine Jung         889-8640 

Stewardship Team                  Dwayn Boos     456-7218 

Welcome Patrol  Sandy Poole   997-9098 

Worship Decorating Yvonne Holleman 830-928-3662 

 

WORSHIP TEAMS: 
 

Altar Guild Coord.             Adela Wunderlich    456-1958 

Altar Guild Coord.                 Donna Rees        210-355-6971 

Communion Servers               Corrine Jung   997-3310 

Disciple Team Leader Glenna Hartman    257-2469 

Disciple Team Leader Marjorie Otte   644-2655 

Disciple Team Leader Polly Zenner          997-5701 

Nursery Child Care  Penny Ersch   997-9747 

Nursery Child Care  Kayla Reese        325-939-5453           
Nursery Vol. Coord. Penny Ersch   997-9747 

Organist/Pianist Coord.      Bernice Basse     669-2380 

Readers Coord.  Lois Weidenfeller    997-8455 

Video Tech Coord.  Linda Adams   889-3250 

 

CHOIRS: 
 

Bell Choirs  Deanne Moellering   990-8410 

Sanctuary Choir  Deanne Moellering   990-8410 

 

GROUPS: 
 

Church Council Pres. Steve Olfers   669-2462 

Men in Mission  Ron Cuddy   997-7068 

Sunday School  Supt.      Carrie Klier   997-5068 

Women of Faith  Carol Feuge     997-3071 

Women of Faith  Polly Zenner   997-5701 

Youth Group                       Landry Moffett     
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